Serving the Children of the World | August 23, 2025



#### Captured Moment from This Past Week...



### Meet Delanie Delimont – Incoming LTG

We were very fortunate to host a visitation to our August 20<sup>th</sup> meeting of the Lt. Governor-Elect, Delanie Delimont. Delanie is a member of the Lake Oswego Club and will take over the LTG position on October 1<sup>st</sup>. She worked as the PNW Kiwanis District Secretary for several years; and a special expertise she brings to our division is a great deal of knowledge about Kiwanis operations and connections at both the District and International levels! Delanie spoke at our meeting about some of her plans for this upcoming year. There will be at least two division service projects she plans to sponsor. The first is the Fantasy Yarn Wigs, which will hopefully be completed in the Fall, with 30 wigs donated to local children's hospitals for children undergoing chemotherapy. It was great to hear her share her perspective on Kiwanis beyond the local level!

# At-A-Glance





A Calendar of This Coming Week's Activities

# August 24 – 30

Sunday	
Monday	• Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Tuesday	• Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
	• Key Club PCM at Tigard New Seasons Market at 7:00 p.m.
Wednesday	• Division Installation at Cedar Hills Si Senor Restaurant at 6:30 p.m.
Thursday	Volunteer Expo at Pioneer Courthouse Square at 11:00
	a.m.
Friday	
Saturday	

## Plan ahead for these special opportunities next week:

- Tuesday, September 2<sup>nd</sup> Special session of Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
- Tuesday, September 2<sup>nd</sup> Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
- Wednesday, September 3<sup>rd</sup> Lunchtime meeting at Murrrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m.



While this is a relatively quiet couple of weeks for our club... it does mark the beginning of the school year for those families with school—age children!

# of note\*

• WE HAVE A WINNER! Finally, the Queen of Spades was drawn by Jaclynn Anderson at our August 20th club meeting! There was \$560 accumulated! Jaclynn very generously donated all that money back to the club via the "Happy Thoughts" basket! Jaclynn is pictured with the winnings AND the winning card. (Please forgive the fact that she was caught with her eyes closed@!) My bad!!



- The Key Club Presidents Council Meeting from last week was moved to this Tuesday. Summer is over. Students throughout the county are starting school this week.
- Kiwanis members are reminded that, if they plan to do projects with the Builders Club
  and/or Key Club where they might be on location at either school, they need to do a
  school district background check. If this describes you, please click <a href="HERE">HERE</a> to start that
  process. It will take about 15 minutes. The background check will last until next July.
- FYI The Key Club is planning to do an Adopt-A-Road project in September or early October, which would be a joint project with us and the Builders Club. Some of the clean-up will be on the site of the Sherwood Middle School. While the event will occur on a Saturday, making it possible to do the project without having school personnel questioning if you are checked... it might still be a good idea to go online <u>now</u> to get this done, especially if you think you will be doing any other future projects with either the Key Club or Builders Club.
- It looks like we'll have a nice group of members assisting at the Beaverton Food Bank, THIS MORNING! Please be at 1870 NW 173rd Ave. by no later than 9:00 a.m. Please put these upcoming Food Bank dates, (for the rest of 2025), into your calendars: September 27; November 1, (our October date), November 22 and December 20. The date in October was moved to the first of November. The original date in October conflicted with the division-wide Fantasy Yarn Wigs event.
- We have three members at the District Convention, participating in their last day, TODAY. It will be exciting to hear all they learned while there! Thank you to Bob Munger, Judy and Jaclynn for attending this important event!
- Paul Barton, from Montavilla Kiwanis, visited us at our most recent meeting to invite us to participate in the Standard Insurance Volunteer Expo on Thursday, September 4<sup>th</sup> from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. at Pioneer Courthouse Square. 120 non-profits will be looking for volunteers at this event. This could be an opportunity to make important connections.



- We are excited to announce that we have a new member joining us! Robin Steelman has been coming to our meetings and participating in quite a few service projects over the past couple of months. Robin comes to us with an SLP, (Service Leadership Program). background! As a child, Robin was in both K-Kids and Builders Club. Robin has agreed to help market our See's Candies program, as well as volunteering to assist at the division-level with the Fantasy Yarn Wigs project. Welcome, Robin!
- Please note that there are some special changes next week for the Packed with Pride program. The facility will be closed on Thursday, August 28<sup>th</sup> and Monday, September 1<sup>st</sup>. However, there will be a special work session on the morning of Tuesday, September 2<sup>nd</sup>. The regular, Thursday morning session will resume on September 4<sup>th</sup>, as will the Monday morning session on September 8<sup>th</sup>.
- Another announced change from the scheduled calendar... there will be no Division Council Meeting during the month of September. Since the Division-wide Installation Dinner will be held on August 27<sup>th</sup>, and the first Monday of September is on September 1<sup>st</sup>, just days later, it made sense to cancel the regularly scheduled meeting.
- Speaking of the Division Installation Dinner, we have 14 attendees signed up to be there on Wednesday night. It is being held at the Cedar Hills Si Senor Restaurant, starting at 6:30 p.m. There will be a buffet offered to us. It will be \$35, plus tip... making the cost \$42 per person.
   Some club awards will be distributed, and there will be a general installation of all club officers in the division, led by the incoming and outgoing LTGs.
- We plan to hold a more intimate, club ONLY event on Saturday, September 13<sup>th</sup>. This will be a
  potluck at Sue's house, starting at 6:00 p.m. Further details will be forthcoming as we get
  closer to the date of the event.
- It is especially exciting to announce that our club is finalizing our annual donation to the Kiwanis Doernbecher Children's Cancer Program. The ultimate donation will include personal contributions that many members made at the August 6<sup>th</sup> meeting, when we passed around a special donation jar. We collected \$526! Add to that the \$340 the Key Club made at their summer Bake Sale and the \$1200 that was budgeted and fundraised by a variety of means... and we'll be sending off at least \$2000!
- It is the time of year when our club Board authorizes many annual donations. Besides the KDCCP mentioned above, these are some of the programs we have recently supported with club funds: \$1200 to the Mt. Hood Kiwanis Camp; \$200 to the PNW Kiwanis Foundation; \$200 to the Kiwanis Children's Fund; and \$300 to SIGN Fracture Care. A budget committee met last week and will be shortly presenting a proposed budget for the 2025-26 club year to the new Board, which takes over on October 1st. New projects are being considered for club financial support. If you have a cause you would like to see supported, now is the time to suggest it!
- Don't forget that the new Kiwanis year, starting October 1st, means that club dues should be paid during the month of September. Reminders: 1) They are now \$175; 2) A new club policy was passed stating that anyone who hasn't paid their dues by September 30th will be removed from the club roster on October 1st, (but can be re-instated once dues are paid); 3) Dues can be paid by bringing a check to a club meeting, or mailing a check to the club Treasurer, Chris Anderson. His address is: 11158 SW 113th Terrace, Tigard, OR 97223-4264.